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MIDWEEK LENTEN SCHEDULE 
Ash Wednesday Worship Services 

February 10th at 12:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. 
 

Lenten Dinners at 6:00 p.m. and Lenten Midweek Worship at 7:00 p.m.  
Wednesdays, February 17, 24, March 2, 9, 16 

            

        HOLY WEEK SERVICES       

Maundy Thursday Service—March 24th at 7:00 p.m. 

Good Friday Services—March 25th at 12:00 p.m. & 7:00 p.m. 

Easter Vigil Service—March 26th at 7:00 p.m. 

Easter Breakfast—March 27th at 9:00 a.m. 

                                Easter Sunday Worship Services—March 27th at 8:00 a.m. & 10:45 a.m. 

 
 

SAVE THE DATE!  RETIREMENT PARTY FOR PASTOR AL 
 

WHEN: April 15th, 6:30 PM                    WHERE: Ritz Charles, 12156 North Meridian St, Carmel 
 
There will also be a reception on Sunday, April 17th following the 10:45 a.m. worship service to allow those      
unable to attend the Friday night party, as well as the younger children, to express their thanks to Pastor Al.  
 
A letter  has been sent out to the congregation, friends, and family of Pastor Al.  If you did not receive a letter, 
please contact the church office (317-846-2221) or Carol Dahoney at  (317-844-5107).  Our apologies for any   
inconvenience.   

       

      VOTER’S MEETING 
 

       Sunday,  March 6, 2016 
 

        9:30 a.m. 

BENEFACTION FUND 
Benefaction Grant Request Forms are available upon request 

from the church office. Please call (846-2221) or email  

DebbieCollins@pilgrimindy.org if you would like a copy of 

the form.  The Grant Request deadline is February 15, 2016.  

NOTE: All grant requests must be sponsored by a member 

of Pilgrim Lutheran Church.  

CALL COMMITTEE BEING FORMED!  

The Board of Directors is currently looking for volunteers willing to serve on our  

Call Committee charged with finding the next pastor of Pilgrim Lutheran Church.  If 

you are  interested, please contact Greg Rexing, The Board of Directors President, by 

cell phone at 317-431-3337  or by email at gregrexing@sbcglobal.net.   
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Dear Pilgrim members and friends, 
 

I have many strong church memories from my youth, 

but none quite as strong as my remembering having 

attended midweek Lenten services with my family. 

(That I remember these services well may mean that I 

have a “personal penchant for penitence,” though I 

don’t believe I’m at all overly-preoccupied with the 

call to confession!) These were to me somber services 

with a mood quite in contrast with the usual uplifting 

and inspiring Sunday worship to which I was          

accustomed, and I felt the nave itself was more dimly 

lighted for evening midweek worship during Lent. 

Yes, these were services held after sunset, so there 

was no light shining in through the stained-glass    

windows. But the interior darkness felt to me stronger 

than would have been true for only the reason just 

stated. 
 

the pastor’s page 
 

I do not recall the sermons being especially somber, 

or in any way stressing too greatly the need for those 

gathered to be seeking God’s redress for their/our  

sinful ways. The sermons I recall spoke more of     

Jesus’ sacrifice on the cross than they did of human 

waywardness and error (though some of this latter 

was, of course, included!). The somber mood of those 

midweek services wasn’t because of the sermons, or 

the darkness. No, the mood and feeling had far more 

to do with the people present and the music than with 

the sermon, or the lighting. 
 

The people present were certainly more long-faced, 

more serious-looking than they were on Sundays! 

And they were less conversant and far more focused 

on their worship than on each other.  To be honest, 

I’m not sure how much I understood about Lent in 

those days, but I could tell from looking at the people 

present – the adults, especially – that this was not at 

all a jovial, light-hearted matter: we were all together 

on a demanding, risky journey with Jesus, a journey 

toward that hill outside Jerusalem, and the farther 

along we went, the more it appeared that things were 

going to turn out for the worst for Him!  
 

Even though the pastor in his sermon wasn’t highly-

accusatory; wasn’t pointing and wagging his finger at 

the congregation; wasn’t telling people that it was  

because of their faults and because of their most 

grievous sins that Jesus was about to suffer terribly 

and die, I just had the feeling that many people did 

indeed feel that way! I could see it in the expressions 

on their faces. These midweek Lenten services were a 

serious look at what Jesus had done – the length to 

which He had gone – to insure forgiveness and salva-

tion for his people! You could see it in peoples’ faces, 

and you could hear it in the music! 
 

 
 

On Sunday mornings, the organ sounded jubilant and 

celebrative, lively and joyful! But at those midweek 

Lenten services, that very same organ played a much 

different tune. It had an entirely different sound: 

plaintive and even grave-sounding; not quite like a 

dirge, but certainly with hints of gloom and darkness. 

The music and the hymns expressed determination 

and strength, but also a certain level of anguish and 

pain!  Still, this was a journey we were destined to 

make – despite its intensity, despite the suffering of 

Our Lord, we belonged with Him, and we belonged to 

Him, and we were where we were supposed to be! 
 

Sincerely, in Christ, 

 

 

 

Alan Goertemiller 

Pastor 
 

Ash Wednesday commences our Lenten worship on 

February 10th, with services at noon and 7:00 p.m. 

Midweek Dinners at 6:00 p.m. will precede our 

Wednesday evening 7:00 p.m. Lenten worship on 

February 17th & 24th, and on March 2nd, 9th, and 16th. 

Please plan now to join us! 
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       Pilgrim Lutheran Preschool and Parents Time Out  
 

January was registration month for the 2016-2017 school year (It’s hard to      

believe that it’s that time of year already!).  The third week of January, we began 

to draw names from the registration forms of folks who are not yet in our        

program.  We hope to fill any openings left by our in-house folks. There will be 

short waiting lists for some classes and a few openings in others . . . but time    

alters many situations and there is probability          

of spaces opening up by school’s start time in      

September (many folks find themselves being    

transferred over the summer).  If you know of some-

one interested in the most fabulous preschool 

around, please invite them to turn in a registration 

form . . .  To either fill an opening or to get on a 

waiting list e-mail us at preschool @pilgrimindy.org 

(The preschool phone number is 846-6132).   

We have been blessed with great weather this winter. . . Actually two Januarys 

ago was the ‘great pipe blow-up’ at Pilgrim and the bitter cold that brought 

schools in the area to closing for a week at a time . . . And for us, a little longer 

with the pipe break clean-up process!  Believe me we are all happy to have all of 

our walls back and our baseboards in place!   

During January, most threes, fours and fives classes focused on snow/snowmen and related activities – it was 

too bad that we didn’t have much of  a white covering on the ground!  The twos 

were ‘heavy’ into their study of colors!  And the toddler group? . . . They are just 

the cutest!  We all (yes, the teachers, too!) got to wear our pajamas and slippers to 

school for Pajama Days the last week in January.  On that day, a children’s librari-

an from the Carmel Library came to school to read ‘bedtime’ stories to us.  We ate 

popped corn and had a movie and in general had a 

very ‘un-sleepy’ day! 

 

Thanks again to all of you who support our ministry 

to our young children 

and their families in 

our congregation and 

our community.  Please 

continue to keep us all 

in your prayers. 

 
   

 

In His service, 
  
 

   Pat Goertemiller 
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         EDUCATION NEWS 
         EDUCATION CALENDAR 
 February 5…Kids in Christ, 6:30-8:30 

 February 7…Gospel of Mark, Pastor Al  

 February 14…Gospel of Mark, Pastor Al 

 February 19…Kids in Christ, 6:30-8:30 

 February 21…Gospel of Mark, Pastor Al 

 February 28, Gospel of Mark, Pastor Al 
 

PASTOR AL’S LAST CLASS AT PILGRIM 
This will be as far as we know for now…Pastor Al’s last class at Pilgrim.  Who knows, he loves to teach 

and maybe in due time he will return to be a guest teacher.  But for now he has completed his final  

chapter as Pastor and Teacher at Pilgrim.  Please, thank him for his service and his dynamic teaching.  

He has been so very faithful to the Education program at Pilgrim.  He was supportive of many of my 

suggestions and he was always willing to step in and lead the class.  I say to him as he has said many 

times to others when they have completed their service, “Well done, good and faithful servant.” 
 

YOUTH SUNDAY IS SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 21 
The youth of our church lead the worship service as readers, singers, ushers 

and acolytes. Two of our senior youth, Ben Veatch and Joey Peeters will 

speak their sermon to the congregation. This is a       highlight of Pilgrim’s 

year.  It is always uplifting and inspiring to be present on this particular Sun-

day and witness the efforts of our young people. Congratulations and a hearty 

thank you to Mrs. Gail     Powell for coordinating, implementing and guiding 

our youth through this process.   
 

CHILDREN'S CORNER 
February is the month of love.  The dark days of February are brightened by 

red and pink hearts.  Maybe we will make or buy Valentine Cards to share 

with our family members or special friends.  Another way to “remember” 

those we love is to recall them in prayer to God.  

 

Jesus was very busy.  He healed sick people, he talked to many large groups of people, he discussed big 

issues with the leaders of the synagogue, and he taught his disciples every day.  Even thought he was 

busy he often went off to pray.  Jesus knew he needed quiet time to talk to God.  We do too.  Sometimes 

we find it difficult to sit down and pray for a long time. A good way is to pray throughout your day; take 

God along with you!  Really you can pray anytime or anywhere.  Here are some ideas that might help 

you get started! 

 When you wake up...Pray for a good day at school and for your friends. 

 While packing your backpack...Pray for a test that day or for your teachers. 

 When you take a walk...Thank God for your healthy body, your home, and good food. 

 On the way to church...Pray for Pastor and your Sunday school teacher. 

 When you go to bed...Pray for a good rest, for your family, and for children everywhere. 

You can use these ideas or come up with your own prayers.  Just remember to PRAY! God is waiting to 

hear from you because GOD LOVES YOU!   
 

HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY from Mrs. Worth !! 
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“From the Elders”  
 

 

Lenten Reflections by Kathy Bloom  
  

Taking Time with God! That is what lent is all about. The season of lent is coming soon. It is important 

for all of us to take some extra time to talk to God during this season. Lent is a time for reflection and 

soul searching, a time of penitence and prayer with an eye of faith toward Easter morn. Lent also      

includes a time for prayers of praise and thanksgiving. We need to let nothing disturb us while we    

contemplate the wondrous Lenten theme. We must open our hearts to Him who went from Gethsemane 

to Golgatha so that we might go from earth to heaven. There is a Lutheran hymn that states this idea: 

“Jesus, I will ponder now on your holy passion; let your Sprit now endow me for meditation. Grant that 

I in love and faith may the image cherish of your suff’ring, pain, and death, that I may not perish. 

(Hymn # 345: “Jesus, I Will Ponder Now”)  There is an inspiring arrangement for organ found on 

youtube at the following website. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vBjUWYce9p0 

 

Take Time with God! “Even now, says the Lord, return to me with your whole heart, with fasting,     

and weeping, and mourning; Rend your hearts, not your garments, and return to the Lord, your God. 

For gracious and merciful is He, slow to anger, rich in kindness, and relenting in punishment.” (Joel 2: 

12-13) God is a kind and just God as shown in the prior passage. Who would not want to spend       

more time with Him? Lent is a time when we can contemplate our relationship with God, as well as, 

remembering Christ’s sacrifice. It is a time when we can reflect on what the Lord has done for us and 

express our love to our Savior. We can meditate with awe and thanksgiving on the suffering, death, and 

resurrection of Jesus Christ. 

 

Lent is a journey which centers on prayer. This journey goes first to the foot of the cross, then to the 

empty tomb where we witnessed the greatest miracle we could ever hope for which occurs on Easter 

Sunday. Each day during Lent we can take a quiet, reflective step along this inspiring journey. 

 

The word “lent” originally meant spring-not only a reference to the season before Easter, But also an 

invitation to a spring time for the soul. Forty days to cleanse our system and open our eyes to God’s 

love for us. Forty days to remember and reflect on what it is like to live by the grace of God alone and 

not by what we can supply by ourselves. May we use this precious time to ask the Lord for guidance 

during our Lenten journey and follow the leading of His Holy Spirit in preparation to celebrate the    

resurrection of Jesus Christ. 
 

 

 

  

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

Continued to next page 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vBjUWYce9p0
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 TAX EFFICIENT WAYS TO SUPPORT PILGRIM 
       (INCLUDING THE GENERAL FUND, OR THE ORGAN CAMPAIGN) 
 

On December 18, 2015, a new federal law was enacted that contains a number of tax-                         

related provisions.  I am delighted to report that the law makes permanent the Qualified Charitable  

Distribution (QCD) from your IRA.   The benefits of this type of gift are described below: 

 

Suppose Frank is 75 years old and has a traditional IRA with $400,000.  The IRS rules require Frank to 

take a Required Minimum Distribution (RMD) each year, which is subject to ordinary income tax on 

his 1040.  His RMD this year is $17,467.25.  He doesn’t need all of his RMD to support his lifestyle, 

and he has other sources of income.  Frank would like to make a contribution to Pilgrim.  

  

Frank can direct his IRA administrator to distribute any amount up to $100,000 directly to Pilgrim 

from his IRA.  Suppose Frank directs a QCD of $5,000 to Pilgrim.  This amount will be completely 

excluded from Frank’s income, resulting in lower taxable income for Frank.   Also, QCD amounts are 

counted in determining whether the IRA owner has met his RMD.  If Frank excludes the $5,000 from 

his income this year, he may not take a charitable contribution deduction of $5,000.  I would note that a 

taxpayer who does not itemize his deductions typically sees no tax benefit of a charitable contribution 

(although we all know there are spiritual and emotional benefits for the donor, and tangible benefit for 

the donee organization).  Any taxpayer, including those who do not itemize, would see tax benefit of a 

QCD because it lowers taxable income.   

  

This law has been made permanent!  Hooray!  We used to have to wait around at the end of the year to 

see if this benefit would be renewed, but now, we know the law allows it for 2016 and going            

forward.   

 

Here are a couple of qualifiers: 

1.     Only those taxpayers over 70.5 years of age can take advantage of the QCD. 

2.    Only distributions from traditional IRAs are eligible for QCD treatment. Not SEP IRAs, ROTH 

 IRAs, 401ks or other employer-sponsored plans. 

3.    Funds must be transferred directly from the IRA administrator to the eligible charity.  If it stops in 

 the taxpayer’s hands first, then it’s not a QCD that can be excluded.  The taxpayer will have to 

 include the income on his 1040 and take a charitable deduction, which he may not see the full 

 benefit of (depending on what else is happening on his return). 

 

If you have any questions about this idea, I would be happy to answer them if I can.  Importantly,   

however, I encourage you to discuss your objectives and the tax consequences of any transaction with 

your CPA in advance of the transaction.   

 

Blessings,  

  

 

Karin Veatch 

Organ Campaign Steering Committee Member 
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PURDUE BELLS 
 

The FINE ARTS SERIES is pleased to welcome back this season:  

The PURDUE BELLS on Sunday, March 20, 2016 at 4 p.m. 

Peforming here at Pilgrim Lutheran Church—3650 W. 106th Street, Carmel, IN  

TICKETS: ADULTS $15; GROUP RATES, STUDENTS, AND SENIORS $10; KIDS UNDER 12 FREE 
 

PURDUE BELLS from Purdue University blend traditional hand bell ringing with innovative techniques to 

play multiple styles from classical to jazz, producing an inspiring program from an eclectic repertoire. 

ORGAN FUND UPDATE 
 

We are getting ready to begin the 'Friends and Family' segment of our Pipe Organ 

campaign.  Simply speaking - we would like to contact former Pilgrim members and 

friends who have been part of our history.  We would like to share current information about our new pipe 

organ, as well as information about our congregational response.  Lastly, we would to invite them to      

support Pilgrim's future as we enhance our music and worship program - just as they have supported      

Pilgrim in the past. 
 

We need your help......please submit to the church office by phone at  317-846-2221 or by email to       

DebbieCollins@pilgrimindy.org  any names (addresses as able) of individuals you feel might be interested 

in receiving this mailing.  Thank you! 

JOIN US FOR A MOVIE NIGHT 
A multi-generational event sponsored by our Congregational Life and Youth. 

This will take place on Friday, February 12th at 6:30 pm.  Let’s celebrate     

Presidents’ Day and Valentine’s Day. Activities and a movie for younger     

children. Older children will supervise them in 

Youth Room. The movie in  Fellowship Hall will 

be “American President,” a romantic comedy with 

Michael Douglas and Annette Benning. Bring an 

appetizer to share and we will provide lemonade and water.  Look for a        

sign-up sheet on the table in the narthex. Please direct any questions to Jenny 

Pitts, 732-4081; Gail Powell, 733-0120; or Carol Dahoney, 844-5107. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiXssaOss3KAhUS8mMKHcNYAiIQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.hercampus.com%2Fschool%2Funh%2Fmood-movie-night&psig=AFQjCNE-o2IWISe7KKpb33eIl08JJ4FkvA&ust=1454100889650332
http://cliparts.co/movie-night-clipart
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FIRST SUNDAY!  FOOD SUNDAY!  
 

Sunday, February 7th is the first  Sunday of the month so, please remember to bring your   

contributions to either service. Food contributions may be placed outside the Food Pantry 

door or near the sanctuary entrance (there will be a sign).  Monetary gifts may be placed 

in the offering plates during the service (please designate for “Pilgrim Food Pantry”). 

 

SACRED THREADS   
will  meet on Tuesday,   

February 2nd at 10:00 a.m.! 

              

PILGRIM LIBRARY PROGRAM 
 

PILGRIM LIBRARY PROGRAM—Did you know that Pilgrim has a 

beautiful library full of books, magazines and DVDs for all ages? Come 

on up to the library, located on the 2nd floor (just outside of the choir 

loft) and check out a book or two!  When you return the books, sign up 

to win a $10 gift card in our monthly drawing!  The more books you 

read, the more chances to win!  
 

The monthly Reading Winners for  November and December are Tammy Donley and  Linda Denger!!! They 

each won a $10 gift card for either Target or Starbucks! It's not too late to check out and finish reading a book 

for the January drawing ~ come on up to the library and see all the wonderful books there are to choose 

CONGREGATIONAL LIFE NEEDS YOU!  
 

Over the next year or so we need to be uniting as a congregation as we search for a new pastor.  Fellowship 

is a fun way to do this.  “Many hands make little work.”   We would love to have you join the committee 

and help us plan activities such as movie nights, Rally Day, multi-generational bowling, Indians baseball 

game, Fever basketball game, concerts, plays, set up small groups, and involve new members in the overall 

function of Pilgrim.  We meet once a month. We really are more than the “Church Basement Ladies.” If 

your time does not allow you to be a full-time committee member, but you can help on an as-needed basis, 

please sign up on the sheet on the table in the narthex. Thank you for your willingness to serve. Questions?  

Please contact Carol Dahoney, 844-5107. 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCIj2qqyI_MYCFQkxiAod1_EBDA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.brmagic.com%2F&ei=Gom2VYiBJ4nioATX44dg&bvm=bv.98717601,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNGc1msGXinsKDC5FpJOq30YJSq_OQ&ust=1438
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February 2016 Ministry Schedule 

Sundays     Wednesday   7:00 p.m. 

    8:00 a.m. 10:45 a.m.     

February 7, 2016         

  Elder Jim Durst Bob Schumacher February 3, 2016 

  Acolyte Kathy Hatfield Kayla Nelsen Elder Kathy Bloom 

  Greeters The Hatfield Family The Nelsen Family Lay Assistant Eileen Hintz 

  Lay Assistant Michael Przybylski Tammy Donley     

  Nursery Worship N/A Miki Ulreich     

  Nursery Sunday School Tammy Donley February 10, 2016 

        Elder Susie Pike 

February 14, 2016     Lay Assistant Darrell Pike 

  Elder Dave Runkel Doug Lippert     

  Acolyte Kathy Hatfield Claire Weems     

  Acolyte N/A Max Shurr     

  Greeters The Hatfield Family The Shurr Family February 17, 2016 

  Lay Assistant Denny Licht Emma Williams Elder Kathy Bloom 

  Communion Assistants N/A Jim Williams/Tim Guedel Lay Assistant Maureen Jordan 

  Nursery Worship N/A Julie Williams     

  Nursery Sunday School Barb Bowen February 24, 2016 

        Elder Doug Lippert 

February 21, 2016     Lay Assistant Pat Goertemiller 

  Elder Jim Durst Tim Guedel     

  Acolyte Kathy Hatfield Tess Hawkins-Wilding     

  Greeters The Hatfield Family The Hawkins-Wilding Family     

  Lay Assistant Trent Johnsey Frank Bates     

  Nursery Worship N/A Jenny Pitts   

  Nursery Sunday School Carma Rowles   

            

February 28, 2016         

  Elder John Shilling Doug Lippert     

  Acolyte Cooper Sims Malik Dorn     

  Greeters The Sims Family The Dorn Family     

  Lay Assistant Karin Veatch John Williams     

  Nursery Worship N/A Carrie Sailer     

  Nursery Sunday School Karin Veatch     

            

    8:00 a.m. 10:45 a.m.     

  Altar Guild Marge Ellsworth     

  Chancel Volunteer Amy Johnsey Lorraine Ransford     

  Coffee Set up Kathy Hatfield N/A     

  Coffee Clean up N/A Julie Williams     

  
Ushers Dave Runkel Chris Konow, Dan Sailer             

Barb Geraghty     
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 

  
 

 
 

1 

9:00a Preschool 
  

 
6:00p Jazzercise    

2 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
9:30a Large Print 
10:00a Sacred Threads 
 
4:30p Jazzercise 
7:00p Board of Elders 

7:30p Poetry Plus 
  

3 

9:00a Preschool 
9:00a MOMs 
  
1:00p Women’s Study 

  @ S. Shockey’s 
 
6:00p Jazzercise 
7:00p Wednesday 
    Evening Prayer  

4 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
9:30a Large Print 

  
4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
6:00p Handbells 
7:00p Choir Reh  
   

5 

9:00a Preschool 
 
 
 
 

6:30p Kids in 
Christ 

6 

8:00a Jazzercise 

  
12:00p United 
Church of God 

7  
8:00a Worship and Holy  
      Communion 
9:00a Youth Handbells 
9:30a Fine Arts Committee 

9:30 Sunday School 
10:45a Worship and Holy  
     Communion 
 
 

8  
   

9:00a Preschool 
  

 
6:00p Jazzercise    
7:00p Communica-
tions/Evangelism  

 
 

9 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
9:30a Large Print 
 
 
4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p CYT Showcase 

7:00p Congregational 
Life Meeting  
  
  

10 Ash Wednesday 

9:00a Preschool 
9:00a MOMs 
12:00p  Ash Wednesday 
Worship 

2:30p Carmel Library  
       Bookmobile 
6:00p Jazzercise 
6:15p Choir Warm Up 
7:00p Ash Wednesday 
    Worship 
7:30p Combo Group 

11 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
9:30a Large Print 

  
4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
6:00p Handbells 
  
   
 

 

12 
   

9:00a Preschool 

 

 
6:30p Multi- 
Generational 
Movie Night 

  

13 
 

8:00a Jazzercise 

  
12:00p United 
Church of God 

14 Happy Valentines Day   
 

8:00a Worship and Holy  
      Communion 
9:00a Youth Handbells 
9:30a Sunday School 
10:45a Worship and Holy  
     Communion 
  

15 

  

NO Preschool 
 
 
 
 
6:00p Jazzercise 
 

16 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
9:30a Large Print 
 
 
 
 
4:30p Jazzercise 
7:00p Board of Directors 

17 

9:00a Preschool 
9:00a MOMs 
  

1:00p Women’s Study 

2:30p Carmel Library  
       Bookmobile 
 
6:00p Lenten Dinner 
7:00p Lenten Midweek 
Worship 

18 

 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
9:30a Large Print 

 
4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
6:00p Handbells 
7:00p Choir Reh 
 
  
 

19 

 

9:00a Preschool 

 
 
 
 
6:30p Kids in 
Christ 

20 

8:00a Jazzercise 

  
12:00p United 
Church of God 
 
 
Youth Ski Trip to 
Perfect North 

21   

 
  YOUTH SUNDAY 

 
8:00a Worship and Holy  
      Communion 
9:00a Youth Handbells 
9:30a Sunday School  
10:45a Worship and Holy  
     Communion 
 

22 

 

 9:00a Preschool 
 

 

6:00p Jazzercise 
  

23 

 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
9:30a Large Print 
 
 
4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p CYT 
  
 
  

24 

9:00a Preschool 
9:00a MOMs 
  

2:30p Carmel Library  
       Bookmobile 
 
6:00p Lenten Dinner 
7:00p Lenten Midweek 
Worship 

25 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
9:30a Large Print 
 
 

4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
6:00p Handbells 
7:00p Choir Reh 

26 

  
9:00a Preschool 
 
 
 
 
 

 

27 

8:00a Jazzercise 

  
12:00p United 
Church of God 

28 

 

8:00a Worship and Holy  
      Communion 
9:00a Youth Handbells 
9:30a Sunday School  
10:45a Worship and Holy  
     Communion 
  
  

29 

 

 9:00a Preschool 
 
 
 
6:00p Jazzercise 

      

February 2016 Calendar 
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Annie Harriman 1-Feb 

Sue Habegger 3-Feb 

Natalie Jasper 3-Feb 

Matthew Nelsen 3-Feb 

Ray Kocher 4-Feb 

Karin Veatch 4-Feb 

Avery Spahr 6-Feb 

Keira Spahr 6-Feb 

Rob Hunden 9-Feb 

Catherine Freidline 12-Feb 

Taylor Huey 12-Feb 

Eileen Hintz 13-Feb 

Hans Kraabel 15-Feb 

Grace Recher 17-Feb 

Annalyn Eddie 18-Feb 

Austin Nobis 18-Feb 

Nolan Elser 19-Feb 

Gunther Schadow 19-Feb 

Alex Brethauer 20-Feb 

Olivia Longmire 20-Feb 

Paul Schumacher 20-Feb 

Eva Snook 20-Feb 

Nancy Smith 22-Feb 

John Shilling 24-Feb 

Terry Bareither 28-Feb 

Bill Gigowski 28-Feb 

Bob Nowakowski 28-Feb 

 

 

 

 

February 12 at 6:30 p.m. Family Movie Night with  
 Congregational Life 
 

February 20:  Skiing at Perfect North 
 

Sunday, February 21: Youth Sunday--Pilgrim Youth of 
all ages assume roles in the worship service on this 
Sunday.  

February 2nd! 
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Mission Statement: 
We are a caring Community 
      Called together in ministry by the Holy Spirit 
 Through the Gospel and the Sacraments to: 
       Believe in Jesus Christ as Savior, 
  Worship the Triune God, 
       and 
  Serve God by  
       Proclaiming the Gospel, 
       Joyfully Celebrating our God-given gifts, 
   and  
       Loving and Serving our neighbors 
   With Jesus as our example.     

PILGRIM LUTHERAN CHURCH STAFF 
Pastor       Alan Goertemiller 
Education Director     Gloria Worth 
Preschool Director     Pat Goertemiller 
Youth Directors       Jenny Pitts 
       Gail Powell 
Cantor to the Congregation    Sarah Gran Williams 
Director of Music for Children  
 & Youth      Gail Powell 
Handbell Director     Kevin Donley  
Assistant Treasurer     Donna Drew 
Office Manager      Debbie Collins  
Nursery Attendant                    Annie Harriman 
Set-up & Custodial Assistant    Matt Worth 
Maintenance      Mark Wylie 

gathering in to Christ,       
      sending out to serve 

Sunday Worship:   8:00 a.m. and 10:45 a.m. 
Sunday School:   9:30 a.m. 
Wednesday Worship:   7:00 p.m. 

 

Office Hours:  8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. Monday—Friday 
Church Office:  (317) 846-2221 
Church Fax:   (317) 846-3590 
Preschool Office:   (317) 846-6132 
E-mail:  pilgrim@pilgrimindy.org 

  www.pilgrimindy.org  
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Carmel, IN  46032 
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